St John’s Highbury Vale C of E Primary School
Conewood Street, London N5 1DL

Tel: 020 7226 4906

E-mail: admin@stjhv.Islington.sch.uk

Executive Head: Mrs Tonnie Read

Head of School: Ms Hasina Khan

Friday 21st June 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

| hope you have had a lovely week. At St John’s, we have enjoyed learning about our children and staff's cultures
and heritage. The children completed some great work. | hope you had the opportunity to come and join our
celebration - It was lovely to share the day with so many of you, and to see the children in their fabulous outfits.
Please look at the newsletter to see some of the wonderful things we did this year for International Week - we will
share more photographs in next week’s newsletter.

Y6 Deanery leavers service

On Thursday, we met all the other Church of England Schools in Islington for the leavers' service. The Y6 children
were chosen to sing ‘The Lord is My Shepherd’. They sang beautifully, and | was very proud of them. Thank you,
Y6, for representing the school and showing all of our school values. Etta talked about what our school vision (I
can do all things through Christ who strengthens me ) means to her and how it will continue to apply when she
leaves this school.

Healthy snacks

If your child/children are bringing a snack to school for break time, please make sure it is healthy and nut-free. |
have seen several packets of crisps in the bin after morning play. Crisps are not a healthy snack. Nutritious
shacks provide a steady release of energy, and this is what the children need to focus on for their next session. |
would appreciate your support in ensuring that we continue to be a healthy school.

Run Islington Run on the 7th July, 2024

There is still plenty of time to sign up for the fun run. We would love to see as many families as possible. Please
speak to Sarah if you have any questions. Once again, this event raises a lot of money for the school, which is
used for many enrichment projects. Donations can be made via the Crowdfunder linked here, or by scanning the
QR code on the poster attached to the school gate.

Parent Questionnaire

This week, we sent out a parent questionnaire. Each term, we ask different stakeholders to share their views to
help make the school a better place for all children. The children and staff shared their views in the last two terms.
We now need yours. If you have not already done so, please complete the questionnaire linked here by the end
of Monday 1st July.
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Key Dates for next week

Tuesday 25th - 9:00am - Transition to KS 1 (Current Reception parents are all invited)
Tuesday 25th 2.30pm - Transition to KS3 (All Year 6 parents are invited)

Thursday 27th - Y2 Prayer day at St Mary’s Church

Thursday 27th - KS1 cinema evening (Organised by FOSJ+)

Friday 28th - Y6 Prayer day at St Mary’s Church

Have a wonderful weekend.
With thanks,

Ms H Khan

Head of School
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